
CALHOUN COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
EMERGENCY MEETING MINUTES 

PRESENT AND ACTING: 

GENE BAILEY, VICE-CHAIRMAN 
DARRELL MCDOUGALD 
JERAL HALL 

APRIL 9, 2018 

CARLA A. HAND, CLERK OF COURT AND COUNTY COMPTROLLER 
SARAH WILLIAMS, CLERK ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 

Vice Chairman Bailey called the meeting held in the regular Board meeting room to order at 4:45 P.M.; 
CT. Vice Chairman Bailey led the Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Ms. Snowden stated all the dumpsters placed in each district under the Solid Waste Grant are full except 
for District 4. Ms. Snowden stated it was advertised in the newspaper that the dumpsters would be 
placed for one (1) week, and if the full ones were replaced, the cost of $528.56 per dumpster would 
have to come from the non-grant reserve for contingencies in the Solid Waste fund. Ms. Snowden asked 
the Board if they would like to replace the full dumpsters and leave them for the rest of the week. Ms. 
Snowden stated Mr. Williams from Waste Pro is in attendance at tonight's meeting to answer any 
questions the Board may have. Commissioner McDougald stated he would rather not pull any funds 
from the reserve for contingency since the County is only halfway through the budget cycle. 
Commissioner McDougald stated he would rather save these funds for emergencies. Vice-Chairman 
Bailey stated he thought the dumpsters in each district for a week was a good idea, and the dumpsters 
have filled quickly. Vice-Chairman Bailey stated since the dumpsters were originally advertised as being 
in each district for a week, he feels the Board should honor their word and replace the dumpsters. 

•!• Vice-Chairman Bailey made a motion to replace the full dumpsters and pay for the cost out of 
the Solid Waste Fund non-grant reserve for contingencies. Commissioner Hall asked if it was 
advertised the dumpsters would be in the districts for a week. Ms. Snowden stated her 
suggestion for the future would be to only place the dumpsters in the districts for one (1) 
weekend, or if advertised for a week make sure the advertisement includes that once full the 
dumpsters would not be replaced. There was further discussion about the dumpsters. The 
motion died for lack of second. 

Vice-Chairman Bailey stated he would personally pay for the dumpster in his district to be replaced. 

Ms. Snowden asked if the Board would like to place an advertisement in the newspaper stating the 
dumpsters have been removed since they are full and would not be replaced. There was Board 
consensus not to advertise the removal of the dumpsters. Mr. Williams from Waste Pro stated the 
dumpster at Shelton's Corner and in Altha are already over full, so something would need to be figured 
out to clean up the excess garbage that will not fit in the dumpster. Commissioner McDougald asked if 
the dumpsters would be picked up tomorrow. Commissioner McDougald stated the dumpster in Altha 
had some trash above the full level, and did not mind taking his tractor out to mash down the contents 
so more would fit if they would be picking up the trash in the morning. There was further discussion 
about the dumpsters. Vice- Chairman Bailey stated if Mr. Williams needs help with the garbage, that is 
overflowing Mr. Joe Wood, Mr. Tim Jenks, and Mr. Fred Tanner could assist with the cleanup. 
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There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:58 p.m., CT. 

GENE BAILEY, VICE-CHAl~MAN 

ATIEST: 

/ 

CARLA A. HAND, CLERK 
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